
2022 Notice of Funding Opportunity (NOFO) for CoC Competition RELEASED 

 
HUD has released the Notice of Funding Opportunity (NOFO) for the 2022 CoC competition (See below for 
release). Although the NOFO was released on 8/1, project applications were not available to send out until 
today which is why this email was not sent out sooner. This year, the overall HUD application deadline is 
September 30, 2022, which gives limited time to complete all applications, score all applications and 
submit the overall application. This is over a month shorter than HUD’s previous year’s for completing the 
NOFO, and 1 ½ months shorter due to applications only being available as of today. I apologize for the 
short time frames that will be required of providers completing and submitting new and renewal project 
applications.  

HUD providers with renewal projects for the 2022 HUD Continuum of Care (CoC) Competition were 
already notified by email. While renewal projects can be imported from the 2021 CoC Competition, all 
HUD providers with renewals must submit the additional renewal application already sent by email for 
performance updates, as well as Ranking and Scoring of applications.  

For new project applications for the 2022 competition, the amount of CoC bonus funds available are 
$150,421. Based on the local need, only new projects for Permanent Supportive Housing (PSH) will be 
accepted.  Any provider can apply for the new PSH projects and current PSH providers may apply for 
expansion. There will be only one new PSH project application submitted and it will be the application that 
is scored highest by the Ranking and Scoring Committee. Providers applying for a new PSH project need to 
submit the New CoC Bonus Project Application (linked below) and current PSH providers applying to 
expand their grant would just submit their Renewal application (already emailed) and the New Expansion 
Project applications (linked below). You can return either the PDF or Word application, whichever is easier 
to fill out.  Since Erie County received the DV bonus for Rapid Re-Housing last year, and the project has not 
yet launched (it will launch in 2-3 months), we will not be applying for the DV bonus funds this year.  As I 
mentioned, there is a very short time frame for this year’s NOFO. HUD is requiring all New and Renewal 
project applications are to be submitted no later than 30 days before the overall application submission 
deadline of September 30, 2022 (see page 58 of the NOFO).  All new and renewal applications must be 
emailed back to the County (Peter Burke, pburke@eriecountypa.gov) no later than 5:00 PM on Tuesday, 
August 30, 2022. 
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